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ADMINISTRATOR’S  MESSAGE  

October 

I have been encouraged over the last month by the way that students and staff have adjusted to the COVID 
rules in place for a safe learning environment for all. Although we are still reminding students about the need 
to keep their masks on when they are unable to exercise physical distancing, we have not yet had to 
discipline students for this. Students requiring mask breaks throughout the day are working with their 
teachers to achieve them, and many of them are going outside for those breaks. With 22 acres, we have lots 
of room for students to spread out, physically distance and get a mask break. However, if students are 
playing an activity outside during a break where they are not able to physically distance, they are still 
expected to wear their masks. Please note, for those parents who are dropping off and picking up your 
children, if you are unable to maintain a physical distance of at least 2 metres from the other students at the 
school, you are required to wear a mask. 

Please note that if a student is sent home or stays home due to the presence of COVID symptoms, families 
are expected to call 811 for further guidance. Students are expected to remain at home until they are 
symptom free for 48 hours before returning to school. If a student displays COVID symptoms, but has not 
tested positive, their sibling are not required to self-isolate and may attend school. With all of these types of 
questions, we are relying on the advice of the Saskatchewan Health Authority and parents are encouraged 
to call 811 for clarification. 

We have been fortunate thus far to not have any active cases with individuals in the school. We recognize 
that this is thanks to the conscientious efforts of the community to control community transmission rates. We 
appreciate that families are following the school division’s directive to not enter the school building at this 
time. 

Please note, in the case of a positive COVID case in the school, the following steps will be taken: 

• We will work closely with Public Health staff to ensure necessary measures are in place to protect all 
students and staff. 

• The Health Authority will identify the cohort. (They will not name the individual as this is private health 
information.) 

• If your child was in the cohort, you will receive a letter with that information. 

• Due to the safeguards we have in place, not all individuals in the classroom/cohort are considered close 
contacts. For a definition of close contacts, please see the following link (Close Contacts). 

• Public Health will lead this work with our staff and students. Public Health will conduct contact tracing. 

• Public Health will contact parents/guardians of students and any staff/visitors/volunteers who may have 
been in close contact with the case and provide direction. 

 

https://www.saskhealthauthority.ca/news/stories/Pages/2020/September/Who-is-a-close-contact.aspx


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REMINDERS 
 

Parents K-12 Absentee Reminder— Please remember to call the office 
when your child is absent from any class.  All absentees from class need to 
be cleared at the office by a parent.  Thank-you! 
SCHOOL FEES  
Please complete form and pay fees to the classroom teacher. Student fees are due by 
October 15th. 
 
SCHOOL PICTURES: Order forms will be sent home from the homeroom teacher 
sometime next week. 
 
PSSD – Guiding Principles for Physical Activities: Prairie Spirit School Division has 
release physical activity guidelines to help keep students safe and encourage students 
to be physically active.  Please use this link.   
   
2019-2020 YEARBOOK: orders are due. Forms are on the website. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• If you do not hear from them, Public Health feels your child has not been exposed because of the 
measures that are in place. 

• We remind everyone entering schools to monitor for any signs or symptoms of COVID-19. Refer to the 
provincial government’s Self-Assessment Checklist before attending school each day. 

• If you/your child has any symptoms of COVID-19, please call HealthLine at 811 and remain at home. If 
medical attention is required, please call ahead to your health care provider. If it is an emergency 
requiring urgent attention, call 911. 

Caretaking 

• We have stringent protocols in place to minimize the possibility of transmission of this infection. 

• Our caretaking staff are following the procedures for cleaning and sanitizing. 

Return to School 

• Individuals who have had a positive case of COVID-19 may return to school once cleared by Public 
Health. 

Although we are hopeful that we will not need to follow these steps, we thought it important for you to be 
forewarned of the process that we would follow, under the guidance of Public Health. 

Thank you for your ongoing support and the diligence you encourage in your children to follow the rules 
and expectations of the Health Region, the School Division, and the school to keep everyone safe. 

 

https://clavet.spiritsd.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/Prairie-Spirit-COVID-Guiding-Principles-Physical-Activities-September-2020.pdf


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REMEMBRANCE DAY CEREMONY 
Due to the current conditions we will not have the annual 
Remembrance Day Ceremony this year. 
 

 
 
 
 

      Winter Clothing Drive  
  

Have coats, mitts, hats, or boots that your family is done with? We’re happy to take them off your 
hands for you. We’ll have collection bins ready for drop offs beginning Monday, October 5th. We’ll have 
bins throughout the school as well as one in front of the building so that you can access it without 
needing to enter the school. We’ll be accepting donations until October 31st. Any donations that aren’t 
directly used in our community will be donated to a worthy cause. Thanks for your support!   
   
 
 
 

 

COUGAR NEWS 
 
Online 10/20/30 Music Credit options through Spirit eLearning school 
 

The Music Ed team are excited to be a part of Spirit eLearning School and are offering an all new 
online music credit class starting on October 22nd for students in grade 9-12. This class will take 
place as a timetabled option, in the mornings, where students will work for a complete credit per term. 
We are using the Hexi model of 6 weeks per course, however, there is an opportunity to meet the 
needs of students in a synchronous and asynchronous format. Students from any part of the division 
are welcome to sign up. In addition to daily large group topics, discussions and activities, students can 
pick from the following areas of specialization: 

 Band 
 Choral 
 Jazz 
 General Music 
 Garage Band 
 Guitar 

  
For more information, please contact Will Martin, Kendra Worman or Peggy Mattila-Bains 
To register, please contact Peggy Mattila-Bains @ peggy.mattila@spiritsd.ca  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:peggy.mattila@spiritsd.ca


 
 

DATES TO NOTE 
 
OCT. 1&2 
OCT. 5 
OCT. 6 
OCT. 12 

 
ELEMENTARY STANDARDS MEET 
TEACHER APPRECIATION DAY 
BLOCK 1 7-12 PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
THANKSGIVING DAY – NO CLASSES 

OCT. 21 
OCT. 22 
OCT. 23 
OCT. 26 
OCT. 26 

 
GR 1-6 PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
GR 1-6 PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
DAY IN LIEU – NO CLASSES 
PREPARATION TIME – NO CLASSES 
PROVINCIAL ELECTION 

 
      

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Come Skate with us! 
 

Registration is now open! 
Parent & Tot 

CanSkate 
StarSkate 
Fall School 

Visit our website for more 
information 

clavetskatingclub.com 
 

 
 
 **Parent & Tot and CanSkate begins November 2, 2020 
 **Covid safety protocols will be in place 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 

Grad 2020 Legacy Tree Project 

2020 was a difficult year for our graduating students. 
They lost the last three and a half months of the 
school year to socialize with their classmates and 
engage in a number of traditional activities to mark the 
end of their time at Clavet School. This included the 
absence of a traditional graduation ceremony. We 
appreciate the efforts of the grad parents to produce a 
grad video that replicated many of the traditions of a 
typical Clavet graduation, but we wanted to mark the 
historic pandemic during which they graduated with a 
lasting legacy. Immediately east of the old rink tarmac 
we planted 43 trees (one for each graduate) in three 
concentric circles, planted at least 2 metres apart. 

We would like to thank Lindsay Jackson for originally 
presenting the idea to us. We owe a huge debt of 
gratitude to Robin Adair from Abour Crest for the 
donation of his time and advice on final plans for the 
project, and the donation of equipment and labour to 
complete the finished product. We would also like to 
thank Patti Montgomery from Mother Earth 
Greenhouses for sourcing the trees for us at cost. 
Thanks are also due to Travis Peters for rototilling the 
area and to the Clavet Volunteer Fire Department for 
the controlled burn of the huge pile of dead potentillas 
that Mr. Schmidt and Mr. Matisz removed from the 
area. 

The trees selected for the project were primarily fruit-
bearing trees with some evergreens selected for year-
round appeal. We’re confident that this project will 
continue to support the Clavet School community as 
the trees mature, bear fruit and contribute to our 
healthy eating program; as well as contributing to our 
science program. Mr. Oleksyn has a group of students 
working on a bench for the middle of the fruit orchard 
and Mr. Lundquist will help us with an irrigation 
system that will be installed in the spring. We will be 
installing a plaque on the bench so that students for 
years to come will be aware of the impact of the 
pandemic on the world and on our students. 

Thanks to everyone involved for helping to turn a 
challenging experience into positive legacy. I 
encourage you drop by and take a look at it if you are 
in the area. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Hello Clavet and area families:  

In Clavet School, we have classroom libraries for our students in Grades 1 to 12.  These libraries are 
specifically designed for our students to be able to browse and have readily on hand many different 
levels of reading books about topics of interest to them, in the classroom.  Our teachers spend their 
time wisely and choose books that will work for each grade level and they know what is popular with 
the kids.  The students have designated quiet reading time, every day for 20 minutes and sometimes 
they finish projects or their work early.  These are the times when classroom libraries are awesome to 
have. We need to be able to provide a wide variety of books from different genres, covering interests 
and reading levels to keep all of our students engaged in reading. Lifelong learning and a love of 
reading are goals of our school.  

Hardcover, soft cover, short reads and chapter books are purchased by donations from our community 
members. We have usually raised funds for our classroom libraries through our Fall Supper which has 
been a very popular event.  This year we cannot hold our Fall Supper as per usual.  The School 
Community Council (SCC) is working with the staff to find a way we can raise funds for the purchase of 
more books. 

We came up with Virtual Book Readings done by our community members.  We are asking parents to 
read a book, or an excerpt from a novel, as they record or video themselves for the students to watch 
later.  The video is uploaded to YouTube as an unlisted video. The video is then shared with the staff to 
be shown to their class. The kids watch it and learn about a new book while enjoying a different voice 
doing the reading.  It is virtual reading time with an adult from our community. 

The SCC fully supports this initiative because it involves parent engagement in a different way during 
these times.  We have had one mom step up to read a book for Grade 1 and 2s. The students loved 
it!  It is a win win for all.  The more parents we can get doing a virtual video of a book or part of book 
will result in more funding and books being purchased for our classroom libraries. You are helping your 
kids! 

The teachers are invited to have a wish list of books that they would like to have in their classroom for 
students.  Student input is welcome as well.  This is very good for our school as kids engage in learning 
how to love reading, they have new material for reading, our SCC is engaging with parents and the 
parents get to be involved in a different way which is fun and exciting. The kids love this!! 

We invite all parents, grandparents, older siblings or anyone who wishes to get involved to connect by 
email with your child's homeroom teacher and begin the process of choosing a book. 

If there are any other fantastic ideas out there at this particular time that you have on how parents can 
engage with our school, please let an SCC member know, or send an email to Mr. Matisz.  Thank you 
for your dedication and efforts in helping to build our classroom libraries stronger and better. 

Clavet School SCC 

 



 



 
Good nutrition  

supports  
healthy learning!!   

 


